
 

  

                     Monday 29th January 2024  
8.00am - 8.50am - Tennis Club - Park Campus  

9.30am - 10.30am Woodwind/upper strings lesson -  Park Campus  

11am -  11.45am Woodwind/upper strings lesson -  Stirling Campus 

Lunchtime Recorder Club - Year 5 & 6 - Stirling Campus  

15.15pm - 16.30pm - MAB Gymnastics - Park Campus  

15:15pm - 16:30pm– Hotshots –Stirling Campus   

                     Thursday 1st February 2024  
8.00am - 8.50am - Hotshots Park Campus  

10.00am - 11.45am Guitar Lessons with Mr Griffiths  - Stirling Campus   

15.15pm - 16.30pm – Dodgeball Park Campus 

15.15pm -  16.30pm -  Freestyle Football - Years 1 - 6 -  Stirling Campus  

                 Wednesday 31st January 2024  
8.00am - 8.50am - Zoons Dance - Park Campus  

8.00am - 8.45am - Tennis Club  - Stirling Campus                                        

10.00am - 11.45am - Guitar Lessons with Mr Griffiths Park Campus 

Lunchtime Choir, Years 4,5, 6 -  Park Campus 

                     Tuesday 30th January 2024  
8.00am -  Song writing Club - Stirling Campus 

8.00am - 8.50am - MAB Gymnastics - Park Campus 

9.00am -  11.30am -  Freestyle football taster sessions - Stirling Campus 

15.15pm - 16.15pm - Zoons Dance - Stirling Campus   

15.30pm - 16.30pm - Freestyle Football - Years 1, 2, 3 - Park Campus  

15.10pm - 16.00pm - Choir -  years 3, 4, 5, 6 - Stirling Campus  

15.15pm -  16.15pm -  Rugby Club -  Park Campus 

Year 3 -  History off the Page  

                      Friday 2nd February 2024  
8.00am - 8.50am - Freestyle Football Years 3, 4, 5, 6  - Park Campus 

12.00pm - 12.20pm -  Recorder Club - Years 4, 5 & 6 - Stirling Campus  

15.15pm - 16.30pm – Dodgeball Stirling Campus  

15.30pm - 16.00pm - Tennis -  Girls Initiative Years 2 & 3 -  Park Campus 

Absent from School            
If your child is absent  

from school, it is your  

responsibility to call the 

school office or absence line 

everyday. If we do not hear 

from you, your child's  

absence will be recorded  

as unauthorised.  

Please state clearly your 

child's full name, their class 

and the specific reason  

why they are off  

We’ve chosen Arbor to help us manage our school. Arbor is a simple, smart and cloud-based MIS (Management Information System), 

which helps us work faster, smarter and more collaboratively as a school. The Arbor App and Parent Portal 

mean we can keep you informed about your child’s life at school in a much more accessible way. Log into 

Arbor to see and update your child’s information, get live updates and make payments or bookings on the go! 

The Parent Portal works on Google Chrome (computer or laptop) and you can download the Arbor App from 

the App Store or Google Play Store on your phone (Android 5.0; iOS 10.0 and upwards).  

                        Dates to Remember  

 

8th February 2024 -  Year 5 Stratford upon Avon 

14th March 2024 -  Year 1 ‘Seaside’ History off the Page 

8th May 2024 -  Year 2 ’Great fire of London’ History off the Page 

21st May 2024 -  Year 3 West Stow Trip 

23rd May 2024 -  Year 6 Drayton Manor Trip 

7th June 2024 -  Reception -  Hamerton Zoo Park Trip 

7th June 2024 -  Year 4 National Gallery Trip 

26th June 2024 -  Year 2 Stanwick Lakes 

Romeo & Juliet    
SOLD OUT 

Abington Vale Primary 

School Tuesday  

6th February 2024  

at 6.30pm.  

Northampton Primary Academy Trust - Abington Vale Primary School 
www.abingtonvaleprimary.org.uk 

Park Campus 01604 635071 - option 1 / Stirling Campus 01604 631131                     
enquiries@avps.org.uk                                                                                                                             

Our Value for the term is: Respect 
We will respect each other and our differences.  We develop esteem for or a sense 

of the worth or excellence of each person & we look to foster personal qualities 
and abilities.  We teach each other to respect others for their knowledge/skills and 
abilities or because they have a privileged position & we acknowledge we all have 

strengths and weaknesses, others will be better in some areas.  

 

On Saturday, two of our KS2 pupils represented  

Abington Vale at the county cross country finals!   

They competed against children from year 6  

as well as children from older years.   

There were around 200 participants and  

Evgenii placed in a fantastic 26th place!   

Zoe was a fantastic contender and placed 39th.   

A huge well done to both from all at Abington Vale.  

 


